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Dear 826 Boston 
supporter,
This year has been one of unprecedented 
growth at 826 Boston. We opened two 
new Writers’ Rooms in partner schools 
and expanded our team from 19 to 24 
members. As our community grows, we 
extend gratitude to our partners, our corps 
of dedicated volunteers, the donors whose 
contributions allow us to sustain and 
evolve our programming, university and 
nonprofit partners, and the families of 826 
Boston students. 

We are at a pivotal time at 826 Boston. 
Our strategic plan outlines goals to expand 
the Writers’ Room Program so that we can 
continue to scale our work with sustainable 
impact. This annual report is an invitation 
to reflect on what we have accomplished 
together as we spotlight the critical 
importance of teaching writing, and of 
celebrating our students’ powerful stories. 

With thanks,

jessica drench 
Executive Director, 826 Boston

2017-2018 
826 Boston

32,435
hours of high-quality 
writing programming

4,199
students served 
across programs

408
students received support 
with college essays 

1,120
students published 
during Storytelling and 
Bookmaking Field Trips



Writers’ Rooms 
emphasize writing 
as a curricular 
priority. 
The program provides individualized  
attention that improves writing skills, a 
space for creative self-expression, and 
opportunities that would not otherwise 
be offered at school.

With a focus on publishing, tutoring in 
writing across subjects, and project-
based learning, the Writers’ Room 
leverages the support of volunteer tutors 
and full-time dedicated staff to unlock 
students’ full potential. Over the course 
of a school year, a Writers’ Room will 
serve every student in the building 
through whole-class visits, individual 
writing assistance, and extracurricular 
activities. In 2013, 826 Boston opened its 
first Writers’ Room, a program modeled 
on the college-level writing center at 
Northeastern University, and has since 
opened four additional Writers’ Rooms in 
partner Boston public schools. 

John D. O’Bryant School of 
Math and Science
The Writers’ Room at the O’Bryant (grades 
7-12) creates opportunities for cross-
disciplinary learning and hosts numerous 
after-school clubs, such as the literary 
magazine, Rubix, and a slam poetry team 
that won the Louder Than a Bomb state 
championship in 2018.	

Jeremiah E. Burke High School
826 Boston opened its second Writers’ 
Room in September 2016 at the Burke. In 
addition to whole-class visits and drop-in 
writing assistance, the Writers’ Room hosts 
College Essay Boot Camp Month, which 
serves every senior in the school. 

Boston Teachers Union School
In September 2017, 826 Boston opened its 
first Writers’ Room in an elementary/middle 
school. Each year, 300 K-8 students visit the 
Writers’ Room to work on writing projects 
across subject areas.

Boston International 
Newcomers Academy
826 Boston opened its fourth Writers’ Room 
and the first at a school serving the needs 
of a predominantly English Language 
Learner population in September of 2018.

Rafael Hernández School
The Blanca Burgos Bilingual Writers’ Room, 
which opened in January 2019, is our first 
Writers’ Room in a dual-language school and 
serves students in grades K-8.

Writers’ Room Program Expansion

In 2016, 826 Boston launched a five-year strategic plan to expand the impact of 
the organization, led by the replication of the Writers’ Room Program.



“Through the services of the 826 Boston team, we have witnessed students who once struggled to fill the 
page transform into confident, passionate writers.”

—Ana Tavares, Principal of the Rafael Hernández School 

826 Boston made the bold commitment to double the number of students served between 2016 and 2021 
by opening a total of five new Writers’ Rooms over five years. We know the demand for the Writers’ Room 
Program is high in the district and that the model resonates with teachers—they see the program working 
in the increased confidence and communication skills of the students who spend time in 826 Boston 
Writers’ Rooms. A multi-year study with Northeastern University is underway and already demonstrating 
the effect of a Writers’ Room on a school community.

Our goal is to raise $3 million between 2017 and 2019 to support 826 Boston’s plan, which will change the 
way that writing is taught in the Boston Public Schools. The average annual cost of one Writers’ Room is 
approximately $125,000 per year, and includes the physical transformation of a room within a school 
building; one full-time staff member to manage the room, collaborate with teachers, and coordinate 
volunteers; and two full-time service members. By joining 826 Boston’s Campaign for Growth, you will help 
bring this transformative program to more Boston schools, and provide students with critical tools in 
communications, resilience, and self-advocacy.

Campaign for Growth 

Invest in Impact



The list represents cumulative 
contributions during fiscal years 2018 
and 2019, from July 1, 2017 through April 
15, 2019.

GIANT SQUID GIVERS  
gave more than $100,000.
Calderwood Writing Initiative • David 
Parker and Janet Tiampo • Wellington 
Management Foundation

SASQUATCH SAVIORS 
gave between $25,000 and $100,000. 
Amelia Peabody Foundation • Anonymous 
• Arsenal Yards Holding Company • Marcia 
Leavitt and Andrew Cohn • Cummings 
Foundation • Hestia Fund • Holly and 
David Bruce • Tim House and Ann Gary 
• Gillian and Bill Kohli • Liberty Mutual 
Foundation • Llewellyn Foundation • 
Ludcke Foundation • Massachusetts 
Service Alliance, AmeriCorps planning 
grant • Meredith Drench Charitable Trust 
• Nutter • Richard and Susan Smith Family 
Foundation 

AGOGWE ALTRUISTS 
gave between $10,000 and $25,000.
Amundi Pioneer Asset Management • 
David and Betty Bagnani • Boston Globe 
Foundation • Brookline Bank • Linda 
Button and Peter Vicars • CDQ Trust • 
City of Boston • Donna Cowan and Barry 
Nelson  •  Peter Drench and Anne Ferguson 
• Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation 
• Elsevier • Esther B. Kahn Foundation • 
Marla Felcher and Max Bazerman • Marc 
Foster and Andrea Roberts • Frank Reed 
& Margaret Jane Peters Memorial Fund I 
• Abe and Mia Gore • Great Expectations 
Fund of the Cape Cod Foundation • Carol 
Greenwald and John Brouder • Tom 
Hancock and Cathy Fullerton • Houghton 
Mifflin Harcourt • Lisa and Roger Krakoff 
• National Endowment for the Arts • Greg 
and Kim Netland • Putnam Investments 
• Ramsey McCluskey Family Foundation 
• Richard and Natalie Jacoff Foundation 
• Pamela and Steve Rosenberg • Schrafft 
Charitable Trust • Leigh Simmons • Geoff 
Smith • Spark Foundation • Tiny Tiger 
Foundation • WGBH Nova Science Studio 
• Kevin and Ellen Whalen

Thank you to  
our service and  
government partners.

PIASA BIRD PHILANTHROPISTS  
gave between $2,500 and $10,000.
Anonymous • Emily Beker • Rebecca 
Bermont and Alex Benik • Kristina Bieker-
Brady • Blum Shapiro • Boston Bruins 
Foundation • Boston Cultural Council • 
Brown Rudnick Charitable Foundation 
Corporation • Patricia and Lalor Burdick 
• Katie Burke • Cafco Construction 
Management, LLC • Cambridge Savings 
Bank • Cartoon Network • Kenneth 
Cohen and Kate Flora • Harvey and Cathy 
Cotton • Anne Covert • Mimi Curran 
and Co Bennett • Charles and Elizabeth 
D’Amour • Phil and Debbie Edmundson 
• EdVestors BPS Arts Expansion • Lynn 
and David Eikenberry • Adam and 
Michele Ferrari • James Fiala and Robin 
Hennessy • Mark and Valerie Friedman • 
Jon Fullerton and Louisa Lund • Jim and 
Mary Jo Gary • Barbara and Otis Gates • 
Goodwin Procter, LLP • Grantham, Mayo, 
Van Otterloo & Co. LLC • Robert and Judy 
Gundersen • Daniel and Craig Hannafin 
• Hawkins Project • Hemphill Family 
Foundation • Daniel Johnson and Ebele 
Okpokwasili-Johnson • King McNamara 
Moriarty, LLP • Jeff and Julie Kinney • 
David and Christine Letts • M.S. Walker 
Fine Wines & Spirits • William Malo • 
Marlo Marketing Communications, Inc. • 
John Marshall and Lodovica Illari • Mass 
Cultural Council • MAXIMUS Foundation 
• Gretchen May • Jeff Mayersohn and 
Linda Seamonson • MFS • Lynne and Neal 
Miller • Emily and Chris Pardo • Arthur 
and Loel Poor • Polly Ribatt • Shiyoung 
Roh • Elizabeth and Stephen Rosen • 
Andy Rosenbloom • Allen Rossiter • RSM 
US LLP • Amy Russo • Marybeth Savicki 
• Diane Savitzky and Michael Pappone • 
Barbara and Eric Sheffels • Benielle Sims 
• Melissa, Ronald, and Emma Sunog • The 
Beker Foundation • The Pitcairn Donor-
Advised Fund • The Royal Sonesta • TJX 
Foundation • Toast, Inc. • James Tobin 
• Johnathan Tobin • Tufts Health Plan 
• USI Insurance Services, LLC • Daniel 
Wasserman and Christine Chinlund • 
Wellesley Bank Charitable Foundation • 
WilmerHale • Julie and David Worzala • 
Aisling Zaccarelli

SQUONK SUPPORTERS 
gave between $1,000 and $2,500.
Christopher Agostino • Alpin W. Cameron 
Memorial Fund • David and Jill Altshuler • 
Hale Andrews Jr. • Emily Anesta • Andrew 

Boimila • Leasa Burton • Melanie Calzetti-
Spahr • Alice Cort and Bruce Walker • 
Hilarie Cranmer • Susan Culman • Rachel 
Curtis • Antoinette Czekanski • Rosemarie 
and Stephen DeFalco • Dickenson Family 
Fund • DigitasLBi • Maura Doherty and 
Steve DeLano • Margaret Drain • Zachary 
Drench and Heather Leavell • Yukiko and 
Eran Egozy • Deborah Farese • Umi and 
Mike Farrell • Bruce and Dana Gaffney 
• Thomas Gerace • GNYHA Ventures • 
Jonah Goldstein and Katrina Goldsaito 
• Jeff Gould • Perrin and Bruns Grayson 
• Mary Jo Hamilton • Harvard Book 
Store • Richard and Rebecca Hawkins • 
David and Charisse Howse • Michael and 
Mary Jenkins • John and Janice Jester • 
Jacqueline Kates • Lou Katz and Jean Ellis 
• Laurence Knowlton • Barry and Laura 
Korobkin • KOYA Leadership Partners 
• Ellen Lapriore • Mark and Carolyn 
Loughlin • Janet and David Mannheim • 
Rosalee and David McCullough • Timothy 
McGovern and Deborah Hicks-McGovern 
• Mark and Wendy McKenna • Meredith 
Corporation Foundation • Anne and John 
Messier • William Morgan • Marion and 
David Mussafer • Heather Myers • New 
England Foundation for the Arts • Amelia 
Newcomb and Scott Armstrong • Sharon 
Niles • Northeastern University Center of 
Community Service • Will O’Toole • Scott 
Oran and Meryl Kessler • Arthur Page • 
Randy and Nancy Parker • Tom and Mary 
Perrotta • Karen Pfefferle and Geoff 
Cisler • Jill and Mitch Roberts • Michael 
Salinger • Joshua Schanker • John and 
Judy Sneath • Wendy Strothman and 
John Bishop • Jennifer Sunderland • 
Fidencio Saldana and Ana Tavares • TD 
Charitable Foundation • The Four Leaf 
Clover Foundation • James and Kristy 
Tiampo • Trident Booksellers • Larry and 
Carol Vifquain • Bi Vuong and Mr. Brian 
McDonald • David Warde-Farley • Laura 
Wattenberg • Martin and Grace West • 
Rob Wilstein and Lorri Berrenberg

LAKE CHAMPLAIN CHAMPIONS 
gave between $500 and $1,000.
Ellen Abdow • Sallie Adams • Paul 
Alexander and Evelyne Martial • Todd 
Barnhardt • Richard Barrali • Todd Bates 
• Trident Booksellers & Cafe • Elaine 
Bradley • Angela Braman • Jill Brofsky • 
Geraldine Bugge • Chubb Charitable 
Foundation • Christine Cignoli • Aaron 
Clayton • Barbara Cook • Christopher 
Corkery • Kevin Dade • Henry Dinger 

Thank you to our 
supporters.



826 Boston FY18  

Financial Activity

Total Expenses 

$1,244,063

Total Revenue 

$1,676,294

1% store

A special thank you to the following photographers and designers for providing the images in this report: Joelle Riffle, Jennifer Waddell, 
Gretjen Helene, Leise Jones, and Helen Zhang.

22% events

38% individuals 
(non-event)

39% grants

and Gail Garinger • Caitlin and Jeffrey 
Dorigan • Joanne Driscoll • Paul Drury • 
William Ebsworth and Anandi Pratap • 
Jonathan Feigenbaum • Flatley Company 
• Jennifer Francis • Peter Francis • 
Michele Friedler • Orla Furey • Chris 
Gallagher • Maureen Gallagher • Emily 
Garcia • Harley Gates • Richard Gordon 
• Mary Ann Gore • Miriam Greenberg • 
Martha Henry • Jason and Raquel Hitt • 
Andrew Innes, Jody Burr and Anomia 
Press • Jenna Leschuk • Eric Johnston • 
Mei Yueng Kang • Beth and Mark Kates 
• Susan Kiewra • Dan Kingsbury and 
Caitriona Ni Dhuchon • Marvin and Varda 
Konstam • Richard Lambert • Raquel 
Leder and Ben Esty • Neal and Tania 
Lerner • Travis Lilleberg • Doris Lowy and 
Paul Zigman • Anne Maasland • Susan 
Martin • Matt Davis • Amy McGregor-
Radin and Robert Radin • Mehul Mehta 
• Mark Millstein • Ryan Montgomery • 
Donna Muncey • Julie Nergararian • Robyn 
Olson • Usha Pasi • Angela Patel • Charles 
and Wendy Perkins • Pfizer • Suzanne 
Priebatsch • Estie Rappaport • David 
Rich • William Roach • Debra Smookler • 
David Smookler • Rachael Solem • State 
Street Corporation • Bill Stephenson • 
Rick Strode and Vivian Gainer • Rebecca 
Taplin and Daniel Sigward • Tres Gatos • 
Paula Tyack • Mark Van Dine and Carol 
Falvey • Michael Wands • Celene Warde 
• Brian Watson • Mary Grace Whalen • 
Rebecca Yuan

CHUPACABRA CONTRIBUTORS 
gave between $250 and $500.
Bob Adams • Liaquat Ahamed • Amanda 
Albion • Karen Alves and Jonathan 
Westcott • Aisha Ansano • David Aptaker 
• Steven Aronson • Matthew Atterbury • 

Carol Axelrod • Eunhak Bae • Dongning 
Bai and Jian Zhang • Rachel Bain • Gena 
and Brett Barenholtz • Kristin Barrali 
and Aaron Lester • Janis Barrali • Arnie 
Bauchner and Eda Spielman • John 
Beatty • Heidi Becker • Sarah Bell • Susan 
Benedict Navia and Mr. Manuel Navia • 
Alison Blake • Liz Bouvier • June Bowman 
• Brookline Booksmith • Jennifer Butler • 
Nancy and John Butman • Trevor Byrne 
• Anthony Callini • Melissa Ciaccia • Paul 
Cohen • Benjamin Cotton • Josh Cox • 
Zoltan Csimma • Martha Curran • Bradley 
Darling • Margaret Day and Nick Neri • 
Deirdre Day • Elizabeth de Saint-Aignan 
• Angela DeFranco • Sarah Delaney 
• Richard Diamond • Betsy Drucker • 
Todd Eckler • Jimmy Ellis • Deborah and 
Steven Emmett • Carlos Estrada • Kai 
Fay • Nicholas Federoff • Marjorie Feld, 
Michael Fein and Isaac Feinfeld • Jan 
Ferrara • Sarah Fleischhauer • Jennifer 
Fonseca • Gloria Fox • John Fox • Lauren 
Friel • Walter Gadecki • Emily Ganley 
• Lucy Garfield • Maureen Gilmartin • 
Jana Gimenez • Bob Gingrich and Anne 
Gilligan • Ellen Glanz and Richard Berger 
• Sasha Goldman • Edwin Gonzalez • 
Anne Goodrich Twichell • Cheryl Grande 
• Beth Grannon • Mark Gregor • Lisa 
Gruenberg • Alonso Guzman • David 
Hacin • Karen Hagenlocker • Deane 
Hall • Randall Hansen • Kyle Hartung 
and Kristin Russo • Kelsey Hennegen • 
Sharon Hessney • Elizabeth and Axel 
Hester • Herb and Margaret Hollender • 
Carole Horne • Howard Horton • Barbara 
Huebner • Matt Iwanowicz • David Janey 
• Elyse Kane • Mark Kashgegian • Kathryn 
Keeler • Rev. Stephen Kendrick • Sharon 
Koch • Charleen Kress • Alisa Kroutikova 
• Andrea Kunst • Karen Lake • Gabriela 

Lanza • Devin and Robin Leake • Karen 
Leavitt • Lisa Lebovitz • Brian Lenhardt 
• Nancy Lenhart • Sondra Levenson 
• Meira Levinson and Marc Lipsitch • 
Edwin Lohmeier • Nick Lore • Doug and 
Amy MacDougall • William Mayer • Brian 
McGrory • Clifton McIntosh and Kathleen 
Mortell • Cheryl McSweeney • Sumedh 
Mehta • Jatin Misra • Joseph Moriarty • 
Kevin Moses • Frannie and Benton Moyer 
• Michele Mulvaney • Josh Navikonis • 
Ellen and John Newell • Sharon Niles 
• Kerry O’Brien • Kathryn O’Donnell 
• Natasha and Matthew O’Rourke • 
Stephen Oleskey and Judith Tick • Paul 
Pantos • Deborah Pasculano • Emily Patel 
• Colleen Perry • Linda Pizzuti Henry 
• Jeanne Po and David Prior • Porter 
Square Books • Todd Prekaski • Emily 
Procknal • Susan Quinn and Dan Jacobs 
• Brendan and Nancy Quinn • Katelynn 
Quynn and Barry Smith • Rick Renwick 
• Branden Rodgers • Philip Ross • Nancy 
Roth • Daniel Salera and Michael McCay 
• Kurt D. Gress • Samuel Parkinson • 
Annette Sawyer • Doreen Schowalter • 
John Silletto • Samantha Simmons and 
Brett Galloway • Gary Simon • Zachary 
Smith • Jake and Amanda Stahl • Valerie 
Stone • Megan Sullivan • Erin Sunderland 
and Mark Vautour • Thomas Takara • Hal 
Tepfer • Laura Tessman • Kathryn Tolan 
• Laura Tomasetti and David Beardsley • 
Chris Wasson • Annie Weatherwax and 
Joyce Kauffman • Lisa Weinberg • Sharon 
Weinstein • Richard Wheelock • Philip 
Wickline • Thomas and Nancy Williams 
• Danielle Williams • David and Margot 
Wizansky • Chi Wong • Rachel Woodhouse 
• Li-Mei Yang • Jennifer Zavala • Helen 
Zhang • Marc Zwetchkenbaum	

77% programs 

9% administration
14% fundraising



826 Boston is a nonprofit youth writing and publishing organization 
that empowers traditionally underserved students ages 6-18 to 
find their voices, tell their stories, and gain communication skills to 
succeed in school and in life. 

For more information, please visit 826boston.org

Like the Sun in Dark Spaces

Every student at Boston International Newcomers 
Academy (BINcA) in Dorchester has arrived to the United 
States within the last four years. While navigating the 
challenges of graduating from high school, many students 
are learning English as a second, third, or fourth language. 
Like the Sun in Dark Spaces, one of the latest addition to 
the 826 Boston library, is a poignant collection of 
narratives written by more than 70 twelfth graders who 
graduated in the spring of 2018.

The publication of Like the Sun in Dark Spaces set the 
stage for deeper collaboration, which resulted in the 
selection of BINcA as the host school of 826 Boston’s 
fourth Writers’ Room.

“We come from five 
continents, and all of us 
speak at least two 
languages . . .we have all 
had to learn English 
throughout our high 
school years, which was 
difficult at varying levels 
for us all, but once 
mastered, made us want 
to dance for joy.”
—The BINcA Student Editorial Board


